Withnell Parish Council

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT ST.JOSEPH’S CLUB


 ON THURSDAY 5TH MARCH 2015
PRESENT: Councillors; S Perry, A Crompton, M Evans, C France, G France, M France,
 S Grime, D Hardy, C Howard, K Jones, D Metcalfe, R Ogilvie and A Perry.
Also in attendance; Mr. B Golding

	15.27
	APOLOGIES

Apologies were received and accepted from Councillor P Duke.


	15.28
	MEMBERSHIP
There were no changes to report.

Members of the Council were reminded of their responsibility to declare any personal interest in respect of matters contained on the agenda. 



	15.29
	MINUTES

The Minutes of the meeting held on 5th February having been circulated, were accepted and signed as a correct record subject to the following amendments:
(15.18) to read ..Councillor G France
Proposed M Evans
Seconded D Metcalfe 
Carried unanimously



	15.30
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
(15.18) Councillor Metcalfe reported the work on the footpath at the top of School Lane was now completed. Thanks were expressed to the Councillors involved in chasing the work up.
(15.18) The Clerk reported the Spid would be operational once, discussions with LCC had taken place and the Lengthsmen had been kitted out with the appropriate equipment.
Councillor Hardy reported that a tree adjacent to a footpath next to the Millennium Green in Withnell Fold had now been removed.  Councillor Howard had checked with the Conservation officer that it was acceptable to remove the tree.
(15.19) Councillor G France reported that the Brinscall Quarry extension application before LCC Planning Committee was unlikely to come before April at the earliest.
Councillor Metcalfe had registered to speak on behalf of the Parish Council.

(15.19) It was confirmed that the collapsed drain referred to at the previous meeting was in a private road and therefore the responsibility of those who maintained the road.

(15.19) Abbey Village Play Area had been ‘spruced’ up, with further work scheduled in the next financial year.

The application for a solar farm in Heapey had once again been turned down by Chorley Borough Council.

The re-flagging of the area surrounding the War Memorial at Abbey Village would be undertaken.

(15.24) The blocked drains on School Lane had been reported to LCC.

(15.24)The Eastern Parishes Group had raised repairs to the Goit footpath to a priority.



	15.31
	BOROUGH COUNCIL REPORT

Councillor M France provided a verbal report which made reference to;
The delays to LCC’s consideration of the quarry extension planning application. A report from the Environment Agency was due and this may delay matters further.
The ‘Feeding Lancashire Conference’ attended earlier in the day and the forthcoming ‘Sustainable Food –Lancashire Campaign’

The owner of 19/21 Railway Road would now have to pay £500.00 per property following changes to the regulations. The Borough Council had appointed a new officer to deal with derelict properties.

There was no obvious solution to resolve the issues of access to the zebra crossing in Abbey Village.

Attendance at a ‘Protect our NHS’ Conference had occurred and it had become apparent that beds for mental health patients were only available in Blackpool now.

The grit bin at Lodge Bank needed filling. 

The Overview & Scrutiny Committee work on looking at Public Transport issues.

Plans for the development of Abbey Village Play area and the progress made with Abbey Village playground tidy up and repairs.
An issue with the height of a barn at Barons Fold Farm had been a concern. Discussions continued on the extending of double yellow lines opposite St Joseph’s School
Community grants had been allocated £ 50 to St Joseph’s Club and £ 75 to Brinscall & District Drop in.

Councillor M France was thanked for her report.

Councillor C France provided a verbal report which made reference to;

Development Control issues and registering to speak regarding the proposed quarry extension.

The approval of the Budget by the Borough Council.

The plans for a wild flower meadow on Blackburn Brow on the way into Chorley. 

The priorities for work following the Eastern Parishes Meeting included the Goit footpath and improvement to access to Wheelton Village Hall.
Councillor C France was thanked for his report.


	15.32
	LENGTHSMAN REPORT

Work undertaken in February

Litter Picking/Fly Tipping Removal

Undertaken in; Brinscall, Abbey Village, Withnell Fold, Withnell Mill, 
General repairs/Maintenance

Tidy War Memorials, Clean bus shelter Railway Road.
Drainage
Withnell Mill

Grass cutting/Strimming
Nil

Clearing leaves & weeds

Nil

Tree/Shrub/Bulb planting

Hedgerow Laying/planting- 
Conservation projects
Felling & removal of tree Withnell Fold
Public Rights of Way Improvement
Repairs to fence Parke Road.

Walling

Nil.
Liaise with Parish Council, Farmers/landowners/Countryside service
Nil.

Other
Nil



	15.33
	CORRESPONDENCE
Correspondence received since the previous meeting included;

Chorley Borough Council- Parish Clerks Liaison.

Fruit Tree grants-National tree week 28 Nov – 6th Dec 2015- Following a discussion on the intricacies of the application form it was agreed to discuss with a local wild life officer the appropriateness of any application.
Letter from St Joseph’s Club –Councillor G France left the meeting.
It was agreed to provide a grant form for consideration at the next meeting.



	15.34
	APPLICATION FOR GRANTS
There were no applications for grants.


	15.35
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Applications

54 Parke Road

Side extension

Permission

nil

Refusal

nil

Withdrawal

nil

Tree Preservation Orders/Tree Works

Lake View Nursing Home

Crown two beech trees

Amendments

Brinscall Hall Farm –single dwelling

Reduction in size, deletion of garage flexibility on materials stone, brick or render.



	
	It was reported that Lake View Nursing home was now closed.
The amendments to the single dwelling at Brinscall Hall Farm had answered most of the questions previously raised although concerns regarding possible use of red brick continued. 
Councillors expressed concerns relating to the need for a dwelling for an agricultural worker as the applicant already lived very close to the site, the potential for further dwellings on the site and the already sufficient provision of ‘executive’ homes in and around Chorley.

Councillor M France indicated she would request a condition should the Development Control be minded to approve the application that the finish be in stone (not red brick).

	15.36
	COUNCILLOR ISSUES

Councillor Hardy reported on the potential animal welfare issues caused by the condition of land at Lodge Bank. The use of the pigs in controlling Japanese knot weed was explained and it was understood the pigs were to be removed in the spring. It was however agreed to raise the issue with the Borough Council as the owners of the land.
Councillor Metcalfe raised the issue of the condition of the Square at Withnell Fold and the possibility of improved lighting. As the Square was owned jointly by the residents it was suggested that the School Governors discuss the matter with LCC Estates regarding the access/egress to the school.
Councillor Evans reported that the manhole cover on the A675 which had previously been an issue was once again loose. The Spid at the entrance to Abbey Village was not presently working.
Councillors were invited to become a governor at Abbey Village as there was a vacancy.
Councillor A Perry requested the Lengthsmen to repair the latch on the gate at Pleasant View.


	15.37
	ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

See Appendix A

Proposed C Howard 
Seconded G France
Carried unanimously


	15.38
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting was arranged for 7.30pm on 9th April at Withnell Fold.



PAGE  
5

